
THE TOWN OF BETHANY 

REGULAR BOARD MEETING 

NOVEMBER 11, 2024 

 

 

Supervisor Hyde opened the November 11, 2024 Regular Town Board 
Meeting at 7:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 

Town OƯicials present:  

 

Carl Hyde, Jr., Supervisor   JeƯrey Fluker, Councilman  
  Steve Wells, Councilman Barb Czworka, Highway 
Superintendent  

Timothy Embt, Councilman (7:15)   Diane Fowler, Councilwoman 
  Shauna Klump, Town Clerk    

    

 

Town Clerk/Tax Collector Report – Shauna Klump 

- Presented the Minutes of the October 2024 Regular Town Board 
meeting. 

 

A MOTION was made by Councilwoman Fowler, duly seconded by 
Councilman Fluker, to approve the Minutes of the October 2024 Regular Town 
Board meeting as presented.  The motion PASSED with All In Favor. 

 

- October bank statements were also sent around and signed and 
approved by all Board members 



- Resolution made and passed (see below) for changes made to March 
2024 meeting mins. 

 

- The Town Board approved the Town Clerk to do the 2025 Tax 
collection. (Bond Below)  

 

Board Committee Reports 

 Councilman Fluker 

- Slow month mostly EMS Calls 

Councilman Embt 

- The Zoning Board of Appeals did not meet 

Councilwoman Fowler 

- The Water Resource Committee did not meet. 

Councilman Wells 

- Also, no meeting 

 

Supervisor Hyde 

- Gam Meeting is in two weeks 

- The board agreed moving forward we will have a budget workshop 
every September. 

- Towns attorney (ELI) Reviewed the Resolution for the Increase for 
WD#5. All Board was in favor and passed resolution. (See Below) 

 

Town CEO/ZEO Gerry Wood 

 



- Currently Very busy for this time of the year. 3- Zoning permits 9- 
Building permits and 1- Land. 

 

Highway Superintendent- Barb Czworka 

- We are still mowing roadsides 

- Repairing some shoulder problems around town 

- County has been helping us with trimming roadsides back with their 
tractor with the blades for heavier brush. Francis, Silver, Mill, and 
Transit. Greatly Appreciated. 

- We did a shared project with the County for Guardrail and Mill rd., we 
prepped the area and provided most of the materials, and the county 
used their guardrail post pounder to put it in place. 

- We got our arm mower up and running again, last half a day this time 
the bearing went. 

- 3 trucks have had oil changes done, and hydraulic filters have been 
changed and are ready for winter equipment to be put on.  

- CHIPS paperwork has been turned in this past week. Next year 
everything will be done electronically. 

- The new truck went back to Valley Fab, needed another return 
hydraulic line for the sanders we use. 

- We have hired a Full-Time employee John Hargrave, he has been a 
part-time employee for 3 years, so now we will need a part time 
employee. Shauna has the ad ready and is has been posted. 

 

RESOLUTION #62-2024 ADOPTING LOCAL LAW NO. 2-2024 OVERRIDING 
THE TAX LEVY LIMIT ESTABLISHED BY GENERAL MUNICIPAL LAW §3-c 

 



WHEREAS, all Board Members, having due notice of said meeting, and that 
pursuant to Article 7, §104 of the Public OƯicers Law, said meeting was open 
to the general public and due and proper notice of the time and place whereof 
was given as required by law; and 

 

WHEREAS, Chapter 97 of the Laws of 2011 – “The Property Tax Cap” add a 
new section 3-c. to the General Municipal Law that provides that the amount 
of real property taxes that may be levied by or on behalf of any local 
government shall not exceed two percent (2%); and   

 

WHEREAS, in order to adopt a budget that requires a tax levy that is greater 
than the tax levy limit for the coming fiscal year, only if the Town Board first 
enacts, by a vote of sixty percent (60%) of the total voting power, a local law to 
override such limit for such coming fiscal year only; and 

 

 

WHEREAS, that the Town Board of the Town of Bethany feels it is in the best 
interests of the Town of Bethany to adopt said law.     

 

NOW ON MOTION OF Councilman Fluker, which has been duly seconded by 
Councilman Embt, therefore, be it 

 

RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Bethany feels it is in the best 
interests of the Town of Bethany to adopt Local Law No. 2 of 2024 entitled, 
“Override the Tax Levy Limit Established in General Municipal Law §3-c.” and 
be it 

 

FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Town Clerk be and she hereby is directed to 
enter the adoption of said local law in the minutes of this meeting and give 



due notice of the adoption of said local law to the Secretary of the State of 
New York. 

 

Motion PASSED with following Roll Call Vote: 

 

 Supervisor Hyde – Yes    Councilman Fluker – Yes 

 Councilman Embt – Yes    Councilman Wells – Yes 

 Councilwoman Fowler – Yes 

 

RESOLUTION #63-2024 ADOPTION OF 2025 ANNUAL TOWN BUDGET 

 

WHEREAS, the Town of Bethany Chief Fiscal OƯicer prepared a Tentative 
Budget for review by the Bethany Town Board, and 

  

WHEREAS, the Town Board has reviewed the Tentative Budget in formulation 
of the Preliminary Budget; and  

  

WHEREAS, the 2025 Preliminary Budget was adopted on October 11, 2024,  

  

NOW ON MOTION OF Councilman Fluker, duly seconded by Councilman 
Embt, therefore be it  

 

RESOLVED, the Bethany Town Board hereby adopts the Final Town Budget as 
the 2025 Annual Budget of the Town of Bethany.  And be it  

 



FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Town Clerk be, and she hereby is, directed to 
enter the adoption of said 2024 Town Budget in the minutes of this meeting 
and file the said budget with the Genesee County Legislature and the 
Genesee County Real Property Tax Services. 

 

Motion PASSED with the following Roll Call Vote: 

 

 Supervisor Hyde – Yes   Councilman Fluker - Yes 
 Councilman Embt – Yes   Councilman Wells -Yes 

 Councilwoman Fowler - Yes 

 

 

 

 

 







 







 





 

Adjournment 

 

A MOTION was made by Councilwoman Fowler, duly seconded by 
Councilman Fluker to adjourn the meeting at 8:35 p.m.  The motion PASSED 
with All In Favor. 

 

BY ORDER OF THE     Respectfully Submitted, 

BETHANY TOWN BOARD  

DATED: November 11, 2024    Shauna Klump, RMC 

        Bethany Town Clerk 

 


